








This waiver is effective on June 10, 2025, and will continue for 20 days. It is the EPA's intention 

to issue new waivers effectively extending (renewing) this waiver until such time as the 

extreme and unusual fuel supply circumstances described in this action are no longer present. 

Gasoline that does not meet the applicable RVP requirements may not be introduced into 

terminal storage tanks from which gasoline is dispensed into trucks for distribution to retail 

outlets in the designated states after June 29, 2025, unless the EPA renews the waiver. Any 

gasoline meeting the conditions of this waiver that is stored in terminal storage tanks for 

distribution to retail outlets and wholesale purchaser-consumers may be distributed and sold in 

subject areas in the designated states until the supply is depleted. Likewise, retailers and 

wholesale purchaser-consumers in these areas may continue selling or dispensing gasoline that 

meets the conditions of this waiver after June 29, 2025, until supplies in their storage tanks are 

depleted. 

This waiver applies only to the applicable federal requirements cited above. Regulated parties 

who produce, sell, and distribute E15 must continue to comply with all applicable requirements 

and conditions that do not relate to RVP requirements in 40 C.F.R. Part 1090 and in the EPA's 

decisions under CAA Section 211{f)(4) to allow the introduction into commerce of ElS for use in 

model year 2001 and newer light-duty motor vehicles. 42 U.S.C. § 7545{f)(4). 10 Other state or 

local requirements or restrictions related to this matter may need to be addressed by the 

appropriate authorities.11 The EPA recognizes that this is an evolving situation that is causing 
rapid changes to fuel supply dynamics. Should conditions warrant, this waiver may be modified, 

terminated, or renewed as appropriate. The effective date of this decision is June 10, 2025, and, 

pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 23.3, on that date, it will be deemed issued for purposes of judicial 

review. 

If you have questions, you are welcome to contact me, or your staff may contact Sarah 

Talmage, Associate Administrator for Congressional and Intergovernmental Relations, at 

Talmage.Sarah@epa.gov or (202) 766-2261. 

cc: The Honorable Chris Wright 

Secretary of Energy 

10 See 75 Fed. Reg. 68,094 and 76 Fed. Reg 4662. 

Sincerely, 

Lee M. Zeldin 

11 Several states have adopted regulations for purposes other than motor vehicle emissions control that limit the 
applicability of the 1.0 psi allowance to ElO. 
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